
CAROLINA BIRD CLUB 
The Carolina Bird Club, Inc. is a non-profit educational and ornithological organization 
founded in 1937. Membership is open to all persons interested in the conservation, natural 
history, and study of wildlife with particular emphasis on birds. Dues, contributions, and 
bequests to the Club may be deductible from state and federal income and estate taxes. 
Dues are payable on an annual basis. Checks should be made payable to Carolina Bird 
Club, Inc. Checks or correspondence regarding membership or change of address should 
be sent to the Headquarters Secretary at the address below. Dues include $4 for a 
subscription to the CBC Newsletter and $5 for a subscription to The Chat. Associate 
members do not receive a separate subscription. 

DUES 
Individual ....................................................................................................................$20.00 
Associate (in same household as individual member)..................................................$5.00 
Student.......................................................................................................................$15.00 
Sustaining (open to businesses) ................................................................................$25.00 
Patron.......................................................................................................................$50.00+ 
Life Membership (payable in four consecutive $100 installments) ...........................$400.00 
Associate Life Membership (in same household as life member).............................$100.00 

PUBLICATIONS 

CBC members receive The Chat, a quarterly journal devoted to bird study and 
conservation, and the CBC Newsletter, which carries information about meetings, field 
trips, and club projects. Items for publication should be sent to the appropriate Editor. 
Send requests for back numbers of either publication to the Headquarters Secretary. 

ELECTED OFFICERS 

President: Steve Patterson, Lancaster, SC president@carolinabirdclub.org 
NC Vice-Presidents: John Ennis, Leland, NC  johnxennis@bellsouth.net 
 Taylor Piephoff, Charlotte, NC  PiephoffT@aol.com 
SC Vice-President: Marion Clark, Lexington, SC  mclark66@sc.rr.com 
Secretary: Prunella Williams, Hope Mills, NC Prunella.Williams@att.net 
Treasurer: Bruce Smithson, Wilmington, NC  brucesmithson@netscape.net 
NC Members-at-Large: Lena Gallitano, NC  lena_gallitano@ncsu.edu 
 Ed Toone, Wilmington, NC  ed.toone@gmail.com 
 Lucy Quintilliano, Charlotte, NC  lucyq@carolina.rr.com 
 Dwayne Martin, Hickory, NC  redxbill@gmail.com 
SC Members-at-Large: J. Drew Lanham, Clemson, SC  lanhamj@clemson.edu 
 Linda Kolb, Seneca, SC  rapahana4@hotmail.com 

EX-OFFICIO EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Chat Editor:  Kent Fiala, Hillsborough, NC  chat@carolinabirdclub.org 
Newsletter Editor: Steve Shultz, Apex, NC  newsletter@carolinabirdclub.org 
Web site Editor: Kent Fiala, Hillsborough, NC  webeditor@carolinabirdclub.org 
Immediate Past President: Stephen Harris, Bloomingdale, IL srharris@mindspring.com 

HEADQUARTERS SECRETARY 

Dana Harris, 6325 Falls of the Neuse Road, STE 9 PMB 150, Raleigh NC 27615 
 hq@carolinabirdclub.org 

Rare Bird Alert: (704) 332-BIRD Web Site: www.carolinabirdclub.org 
 


